FDPC - Proposal Document - 15th Jan 2015

Parish Council Response on Cambridge Northern Fringe East Area Action Plan Consultation (AAP)

For PC Meeting 20th January 2015

SCDC has issued a consultation document on the AAP asking the PC to place posters in prominent locations. They have not specifically asked for input from the parish council, the questions seem to target individuals.

The consultation ends at 5pm on Monday 2nd February 2015

Two items in the consultation document may have an impact of Fen Ditton.

- Lack of clarity on the location of any new Waste Management Facilities.
- Permeability across the river Cam. (Objective 6 page 11)

The consultation is extensive and appears aimed at individual response. Many questions are a matter of individual preference and as such it would be difficult for the council to process the majority of questions.

Proposals

- 1. It is proposed that the council response is limited to key questions where we can be confident we confident of expressing the likely views of of the local community.
- 2. It is proposed that we make residents aware of the potential importance of filling in the consultation to the future of the parish. Specifically Option 4 (Maximum level of development) calls for relocation of the sewage works to an unknown location.
- 3. It is proposed that the parish council Objects to Option 4 at this time without clarity on the location of a new sewage works. (Q1 page 8 and 19 par 5.6)
- 4. It is proposed that we recommend residents also object to Option 4 for the same reason.

Other areas of interest

Noise mitigation – potential acoustic barriers east of the rail line. Page 13 and question 3 page 14.

Chisholm Trail improvements page 22 par 5.8

Building heights and views from Green End.